
 
 

 

April 28, 2018 

 

 

IWPA Circular No. 253 of 2018 

 

 

Circular to members who have WEGs in Tamil Nadu 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Member 

 

 

T N Government’s directive to TNERC to amend the  

Intra-State Open Access Regulations to restrict to consumers above 1 MW 

 

In continuation of our Circular No. 252 dated April 24, 2018 on the captioned subject members are 

informed that the G.O. was challenged by an Association and a few private parties before the Hon’ble 

Madras High Court which came up for hearing on April 27, 2018.  

 

The Hon’ble High Court has ordered “Status Quo” till the disposal of the writ petition. Therefore, till the 

disposal of the writ, TNERC cannot act upon the G.O. 

 

Hence members can continue to avail Open Access for consuming power generated from WEGs 

irrespective of its capacity or contract demand as it existed before issue of G.O. Similarly, there will be 

no restriction on the quantum for buying power from other sources. 

 

With best wishes and regards 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

For Indian Wind Power Association 

 

 

 

(Prof. Dr. K Kasthurirangaian)       

Chairman 


